
 
April 17th, 2023 

Co-Chair Lew Frederick 

Co-Chair Susan McClain 

Joint Committee on Ways and Means Subcommittee on Education 

900 Court St. NE 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Re: HB 5025 – Support for funding Oregon Conservation Corps  

 

Dear Co-Chair Frederick and Co-Chair McLain,  

 

I am pleased to provide testimony on the Higher Education Coordinating Commission’s (HECC) budget, specifically 

on The Office of Workforce Investment (OWI) within the HECC.  The OWI provides critical links for our state’s young 

people to get the training and experience needed to enter the workforce.   

 

I am writing to urgently request this Committee restore funding to one of OWI’s innovative programs – the Oregon 

Conservation Corps, as requested in the HECC 2023-2025 Agency Budget Request Policy Option Package 301.  This 

program has been heralded by Governors Brown and Kotek, but was unfortunately left out of the Recommended 

budget, which was released amidst an uncertain economic forecast.  

 

Attached to this letter is a testimonial from a landowner, whose home is now protected from wildfire due to this 

program (provided anonymously, by request of the landowner).  

 

The young adults who engaged in hands-on and classroom-based wildfire training while enrolled in Oregon 

Conservation Corps are now about to graduate their training program. All have earned certifications and hundreds of 

hours of hands-on experience. They earned their Driver’s License, wrote their first resume, and made detailed career 

plans with program staff. At the end of their “guard school” training for Red Card fire certification, corpsmembers got 

to register and interview with US Forest Service, ODF, and private fire fighting agencies, and several will transition 

directly into wildland fire fighting and local arborist jobs this summer.   

 

In Central Oregon, and across the state, we have a new groups of 16-24 year-olds ready and waiting to enroll this 

summer, fall, and winter, to build on the initial successes of this innovative program.  But your action is needed.  

 

I strongly urge this committee to support the HECC Office of Workforce Investments Policy Option Package 301 

request which includes $10 million for the Oregon Conservation Corps and $2 million dedicated to Tribal Youth 

Corps funding.  With this investment, Oregon will continue to lead the West in innovative solutions that build 

resiliency in our highest-risk communities and in developing the workforce of the future. 

 

Sincerely,                                                                                  

 

 

 

Laura M Handy, Executive Director, Heart of Oregon Corps 

PO Box 279, Bend, OR 97709 
phone: (541)633-7834 ৷ fax: 541-306-3703 ৷ info@heartoforegon.org 

www.heartoforegon.org 






